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Dear Ms Quigley

T&CP (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015
& Planning (Listed Buildings & Conservation Areas) Regulations 1990 

THE BRITISH MUSEUM GREAT RUSSELL STREET LONDON WC1B 3DG
Application No. 2025/0038/P

Thank you for your letter of 10 January 2025 regarding the above application for planning permission. On the basis of the information available to date, we offer the following advice to assist your authority in determining the application. 

Historic England Advice

The proposal is for the retention of the existing security search buildings in the grounds of the British Museum for a further temporary period of 18 months.

When these buildings were granted permission in 2016 with further temporary permissions granted in 2020  and 2022, Historic England raised concerns about the proposals and considered them to cause a high degree of harm to the setting of the Grade I listed Museum and the surrounding Bloomsbury Conservation Area.

We did however, acknowledge that the Museum has a proven need for security screening for museum visitors and accepted that such screening could be perceived as a public benefit.   In coming to a decision on the previous applications, your authority weighed this harm against the public benefits arising from the proposals and granted planning permission for a further temporary periods.  

We understand that this further 18 months will allow adequate time for the Museum to bring forward proposals for replacement structures for an interim solution (as stated in the cover letter to the application).  We would welcome pre-application discussions with your authority and the applicant team in relation to the proposed design and location of any replacement structures and associated landscaping.


Recommendation
Historic England has no objection to the application on heritage grounds.


This response relates to designated heritage assets only. If the proposals meet the Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service’s published consultation criteria we recommend that you seek their view as specialist archaeological adviser to the local planning authority.

The full GLAAS consultation criteria are on our webpage at the following link:

https://www.historicengland.org.uk/services-skills/our-planning-services/greater-london-archaeology-advisory-service/our-advice/

Yours sincerely



Claire Brady
Team Leader, Development Advice London
E-mail: claire.brady@HistoricEngland.org.uk
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